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Agenda item  
 

GNLRT ADVISORY COMMITTEE 
 

12th December 2006 
 
REPORT OF THE HEAD OF TRANSPORT PROJECTS 
 
LETTERS FROM MEMBERS OF THE PUBLIC 
 
Three letters addressed to the Committee have been received from members of the public 
since the last meeting.  Copies of the correspondence can be found in the Appendices to 
this report. 
 
LETTER A (SEE APPENDIX A) 
 
A lady has written with regard to her experiences of having been trapped by the closing 
doors of trams.  She has difficulty walking and makes use of a walker.  Doors have closed 
on her on five separate occasions and she has suffered bruising to both of her arms.  Once 
she has managed to free herself from the doors, they have closed again and the tram has 
driven away.  
 
The Tram Operator, Nottingham Tram Consortium (NTC), has commented as follows: 
 
Firstly, if the lady gets on board the tram by the disabled doors and remains in the vicinity of 
the dedicated wheelchair space, she can press the blue disabled stop request button when 
approaching her stop, so alerting the driver that she needs more time to alight the tram.  
Also, it is suggested that, if possible, she should attempt to be at the doors, ready to get off 
the tram as it reaches the stop, so giving her the maximum length of time to alight the tram.  
Further to this, signs have been put on all tram doors warning people not to get on or off a 
tram when the doors are closing. 
 
 
LETTER B (SEE APPENDIX B) 
 
A gentleman has written regarding an accident his daughter had on the tram on 5th October 
2006.  They were travelling to Goose Fair when the tram jolted on leaving the stop causing 
his daughter to fall forward and knock her face.  The incident resulted in her having to have a 
tooth removed, and the gentleman feels that some measures should be put in place to 
prevent over crowding on trams. 
 
The Tram Operator has stated that they are sorry to hear of the accident and of the injury 
and distress suffered by the gentleman’s daughter.  NTC are aware of the jolt that trams 
make when releasing their brakes to proceed on a downhill slope.  This is because of the 
high capacity of the brakes, a safety measure necessitated by some of the relatively steep 
gradients on the system.  Signs have been put up on the trams requesting people to hold on 
when the tram is in motion. 
 
 
LETTER C (SEE APPENDIX C) 
 
In addition to the above we have received a letter praising the system from a gentleman who 
resides in Newcastle and has travelled on the trams whilst visiting Nottingham.  We have 
responded to him with regard to his query on the direction of travel around the Hyson Green 
loop. 
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Recommendations: 
 
It is recommended that a response is sent to Correspondent A, explaining the best doors to 
use when travelling on the tram, and to Correspondent B, expressing regret at his child’s 
injury. 
 
 
Lawrence House 
Talbot Street 
Nottingham  NG1 5NT 
 
Contact Officer:  Andy Holdstock 
Telephone Number:  0115 9156520 
E-mail:    andrew.holdstock@nottinghamcity.gov.uk
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